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The Secretar-V of Siate for External Affairs Io the Ambassador of France

Ottawa, October 29, 1975

FLA-652

Excellency,

I have the honour to acknowledge receipt of your letter of October 29, 1975
concerning the establishment of a second cattie quarantine station in the territory of
Saint Pierre and Miquelon and the application to that station of the provisions
contained in the Exchange of Notes concIuded on April 3, 1969 between our tWO
Governments for a similar purpose. I have the pleasure to inform you that the
proposais contained in your letter are acceptable to the Government of Canada and
to confirmn that your letter and this reply, which is equally authentic in English and
French, shall constitute an Agreement between the Government of Canada and the
Government of the French Republic for the construction, maintenance and operatioli
of the aforesaid quarantine station. This Agreement shall enter into force on the date
of this reply.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

ALLAN J. MAcEACHEN
Secretary of State for External Affairs

His Excellency Jacques Viot,
Ambassador of France,
OTTAWA


